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Repairs to War Memorials in churches and churchyards

Guidance notes

DAC Policy

War memorials, whether inside church buildings or in churchyards, are subject to Faculty Jurisdiction.  In some cases work to them also requires input from the Local Planning Authority (if they are Listed in their own right).    The DAC seeks to support PCCs or Parish Councils wishing to conserve or repair memorials but the same standards of specification and workmanship are required as for any other work to the fabric of the church or features within the churchyard.

Information required for a Faculty application

· A plan of the church or churchyard, preferably to scale, showing the location of the memorial

· A description of the memorial e.g. size, composition, current condition

· A report on the problems which are causing concern and explanation of how the proposed work will address them.

· Photographs illustrating the situation (snapshots are enormously helpful)

· Details of whether the church architect has been involved in the project

· Specification and/or estimate for the work stating what methods and materials are to be used - including details of any replacement stone, mortar mixes etc.

Grants

The biggest donor is the War Memorials Grant Scheme managed by English Heritage, telephone 020 7973 3715   www.english-heritage.org.uk  To be eligible under this scheme the memorial must be free-standing, situated in a Conservation Area and listed in its own right as Grade II (minimum).  Smaller grants and advice can be obtained from the War Memorials Trust, tel:  020 7259 0403,  www.warmemorials.org 

VAT

The Memorials Grant Scheme, established in 2005, enables VAT to be reclaimed on works to memorials, including war memorials.  Details from www.memorialgrant.org.uk  telephone 0845 600 6430
Wider consultation

· It is possible that English Heritage or other bodies will need to be consulted about proposals.  If the DAC believes that this is the case the PCC will be advised early on in the consideration of the work.  The DAC will do its best to help the PCC to achieve good communication with whatever bodies have to be involved.  The consultation may only require correspondence but in some cases a site meeting will need to be convened.  Occasionally the DAC will not advise consultation at the outset but the Chancellor will require it when the faculty application is made, however such cases are very rare.
· If the memorial is listed in its own right the local authority must be consulted.

· If the specification has not been drawn up by the church architect the DAC is likely to suggest that s/he should be consulted about the proposals and technical aspects of the project. The PCC may find it helpful to do this at the outset rather than after the DAC has discussed the proposals.

Further information

The UK National Inventory of War Memorials, Imperial War Museum, Lambeth Road, London SE1 6HZ, telephone 020 7416 5353  www.iwm.org.uk
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